
 
 

August 15, 2024 
 
Ref: 8ECA-RO-E 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL 
READ RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Mr. Todd Stokes 
Tech Services Manager  
Western Zirconium Plant  
10,000 West 900 South  
Ogden Utah 84404 
stokeste@westinghouse.com 
 

Re: Termination of Administrative Order Issued Pursuant to Section 7003 of RCRA 
Docket No. RCRA-08-2023-008 

 
Dear Mr. Stokes: 
 
On August 5, 2024, Westinghouse Electric Company LLC submitted a request to terminate the 
Administrative Order on Consent Docket number RCRA-08-2023-008 (Order) to the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency, according to paragraph 33.E of the Order. Based on information 
submitted by Westinghouse, the EPA has determined that all requirements of the Order have been 
satisfactorily completed. This letter serves as written notice that the Order is hereby terminated. 
 
Please note, however, that this letter does not terminate the obligation of Westinghouse Electric 
Company LLC to comply with the ongoing responsibilities under the Order, such as record availability 
and retention in section XI of the Order. 
 
If you have any comments or questions concerning this notification, please feel free to contact 
Jacquelyn Vega of my staff at vega.jackie@epa.gov or (303) 312-6681, or for legal questions, 
Charles Figur of the Office of Regional Counsel at figur.charles@epa.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Sri Susarla, Manager 
RCRA and OPA Enforcement Branch 
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division  
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cc [via email only]:  
Douglas J. Hanson, UDEQ 
Kristin McNeill, EPA 
Annette Maxwell, EPA 
Chuck Figur, EPA 
Amy Swanson, EPA 
Regional Hearing Clerk 
 


		2024-08-15T14:24:49-0600
	Susarla, Sridhar




